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Mr. Chairman,

On behalf of the delegation of the Republic of Albania, allow 
me to express my congratulations on the occasion of your election 
and to wish you success and progress in the proceedings of this 
Conference.

I would also like to greet the initiative of the Government of 
Switzerland for the organization of this Conference, which is being 
held at a time when in different spots of the globe we are 
confronted with certain conflicts and hot-beds of tensions.

Albania as a party to the Geneva Convention of 1949 and its 
Additional Protocols is aware of the importance of these documents 
and, from its part, has spared no efforts to respect and implement 
the international humanitarian law and other international acts 
related to it.

In spite of the end of the Cold War international community 
has not been able to establish full mechanisms for the maintenance 
of peace and assure the stability in different places of the world. 
These conflicts are causing looses of human lives, a great number 
of war victims and other sufferings. Time has come for a joint and 
resolute action of the international community to cope seriously 
with such conflicts and wars. The concern of the UN and its 
specialized agencies, has been evident, which is clearly 
demonstrated even in this Conference.

In all these conflicts, the violation of the main principles 
and rules of the humanitarian law is present. In most of the cases 
the war victims have been confronted with and abused by systematic 
torture, racial, ethnic and religious discrimination, forced 
displacement of groups of population, rapes and ethnic cleansing. 
This is unacceptable for all of us.



The Albanian delegation in this Conference shares the opinion 
that war, in both inner and inter-states conflicts, is the gravest 
crime against humanity. The use of force to achieve political and 
nationalistic goals has to be denounced internationally. Measures 
should be taken to implement the universal principles of the 
humanitarian law, in order to reduce the consequences of human 
tragedies. This also implies the full respect for the right of 
self-determination, sovereignty and a peaceful life. Wars should be 
prevented and stopped whenever they take place. The preventive 
measures, the respect for human rights and the implementation of 
humanitarian law, should play a greater role. Resolute action 
should be taken to restore peace. Those responsible should be 
accountable for their crimes.

Mr. Chairman,

One the bloodiest conflicts which has caused thousands of 
innocent victims, is going on now in Bosnia-Hercegovina, a UN 
member, an independent state internationally recognized. Its people 
are suffering the greatest loo'ses and pains in the post-World War 
II period. 250 000 have been killed, 1 million refugees, thousands 
expelled and displaced, thousands have been physically and 
spiritually maimed - this is the tragic balance of the Bosnian war 
at the end of this century.

At a time when democratic wind of changes have swept all-over 
the continent, the totalitarian and chauvinistic regime of Belgrade 
is challenging the decisions and the will of the international 
community by supporting and waging an unprecedented ethnic war in 
the former Yugoslavia. The main and latest victim of this war is 
the moslem people of Bosnia, which is experiencing the horrors of 
the serb nationalism.



The Albanian delegation denounces with strong indignation the 
agression of Serbia and Karadjic military forces. We express our 
resolution in rejecting the "ethnic cleansing", which aims to 
annihilate a people and which denies to the moslems of Bosnia 
Herzegovina even the right to exist. Expressing our sympathy and 
solidarity with the victims, we appeal once more to give an end to 
this aggressive war, and that the reason prevail over any 
chauvinistic passion. The Albanian Government supports the recent 
decision of the UN Security Council for the establishment of the 
International Court for the War Crimes in the Former Yugoslavia. We 
wish that along with a peaceful solution for the Yugoslav crises, 
this Court starts as soon as possible its proceedings.

The further spill-over of the war, especially in Kosova, is a 
real danger, which stems from the Yugoslav crises. It would have 
unprecedented consequences for the peace and security in the 
Balkans. It would be a Bosnian - like tragedy for the Albanian 
people of Kosova, with even wider proportions. The dangerous 
situation which actually prevails in Kosova is a direct result of 
the military occupation and of imposed serb administration. The 
"silent ethnic cleansing", the psychological and physical terror, 
including the systematic killings of innocent people by military 
troops and police are clear signs that the conflict is at the front 
door.

We are especially concerned on "ethnic cleansing" which 
consists of thousands of albanians leaving Kosova to escape 
maltreatment and prosecution from serb administration. This is atf 
open violation of national and human rights, as well as of the 
humanitarian law. The Republic of Albania will spare no efforts and 
will duly react towards such a practice. In this context, Albania 
has put forward the international fora the necessity of 
international presence in Kosova, which will help to improve the 
situation of albanians, prevent the spill-over of the conflict, and 
avoid any possible bloodshed and new victims.



Joining the concern of other participants of this very 
important Conference for the war victims, the Albanian delegation 
supports the draft-Declaration which we are going to adopt, 
underlining the necessity of its strict implementation, especially 
those provisions which impose sanctions in the cases of gross 
violation of humanitarian law, which encourages the establishment 
of efficient international mechanisms like International Fact- 
Finding Commission, the punishment of war criminals from the 
International Court etc..

Coming to an end of my speech, I would like to stress, Mr. 
Chairman, that the Republic of Albania is strongly committed to a 
peaceful policy, which consists of the respect for the UN Charter, 
the UN Security Council resolutions, other international 
conventions, in order to maintain peace and international security. 
This would be the best way to prevent the outbreak of conflicts, to 
menage crisis and help war victims whenever they are.

I thank you Mr. Chairman.


